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Gerry Yarnall 215-295-1589 
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Kathleen Johnson 215-321-0555 

The Vestry 

Alex Villasante 267-797-5498 

Porter Hibbitts 215-550-6791 

Dave Richardson 215-295-3235 

Steve Rupprecht 215-428-9568 

Lisa OôDonnell 215-295-6162 
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Jay Johnston 215-493-7852 
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June 
 

5-9: Parish Office closed 

5: Gift of Years, 1:30pm, RCR 

6: Camera Club, 7:00pm, PH 

6: Property Committee, 7:30pm, RCR 

7: Trenton Area Soup Kitchen, 2:50pm 

17: Aid for Friends, 8:00am, PH 

19: Gift of Years, 1:30pm, RCR 

21: Vestry Meeting, 7:30pm, PH 

25: Holding Space Meeting, 4:00pm, C 

27: Prayer Shawl Ministry, 1:00pm, RCR 

27: Trenton Area Soup Kitchen, 2:50pm 
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Write to The Chronicle:  
Reviews, Voices: Maximum 500 words.  

Letters: Maximum 200 words.  

News: Maximum 200 words. 

Send via e-mail to editor Robin Prestage at 

robinprestage@verizon.net 

or call 215-295-7346. 
Above: Easter flowers. Photo: Peace Baxter. 

On the cover: A stunning display of irises adorned the front wall of 

the church in May. Photo: Robin Prestage. 

Get The Chronicle at home 
Receive The Chronicle by mail at home: annual  

subscription for five bi-monthly issues, $20. For  

information contact the editor Robin Prestage:  

robinprestage@verizon.net. 

FOR YOUR CALENDAR  

Photo credits: Peace Baxter, Bill and Cindy  

Vallier, Tom Oram, Robin Prestage, David 

Paulsen (Episcopal News Service). 
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IN  BRIEF  

Cuts threaten efforts to 
feed the hungry 
THE proposed federal budget is  

calling for $192 billion in cuts to the 

Supplemental Nutritional Assistance 

Program (SNAP) over ten years. 

Please join Bob Anderson, Leah 

French, and Paul Cottone in  

traveling to Washington D.C. on  

Tuesday, June 13 to meet with our 

congressional representatives and to 

speak up for the hungry. And please 

join St. Andrew's anti-hunger advo-

cacy group. Contact Bob: 215-968-

6216; anderbobsox@gmail.com. 

 

Help needed for Uganda 
student teachers 
PEACE Corps volunteer Matthew 

Briggs, son of our Interim Rector, has 

asked our help in meeting his fundrais-

ing goal for the teachers' college in 

Uganda where he is stationed. At this 

college, first year student teachers sit 

two-to-a-computer, and only three out 

of the 21 desktops have regular inter-

net access. St. Andrew's Outreach and 

Justice Ministries group asks your help 

in securing the $5385.14 needed to 

meet the goal of updating the  

computer facilities at this college.  

Donations can be put in the offering 

plate or dropped off at the office. 

Please write "Uganda Computer Lab" 

in the memo line of checks or other 

correspondence. For information  

contact Eric Laird , 

EDL08628@gmail.com. 

 

What is òHolding 
Spaceó? 
ñHOLDING SPACEò is a pastoral 

care way of acknowledging what  

people are feeling and going through, 

especially when those experiences are 

the more difficult ones like death of a 

loved one, the end of a relationship, 

chronic illness, caregiving of an eld-

erly parent or chronically ill partner, 

loss of a job, or any of the many other 

life-crisis events that happen to all of 

us during the course of living our 

lives. To ñhold spaceò is to create an 

environment where people feel heard, 

supported, and encouraged, held in 

prayer, and understood. Scripture, 

prayer, sometimes music, images, and 

other resources can be helpful.  

If you, or anyone you know is going 

through some tough terrain, and you 

think you, or they, would benefit from 

this experience, you are welcome. 

They are welcome. We meet monthly 

(next dates are June 25 and July 16 at 

4:00pm in the sanctuary of the 

church). Contact: Megan Sutker:  

msutker@verizon.net, 267-408-9373. 

Imamõs òletter of griefó 
in wake of  UK bombing 
FOLLOWING the tragic events in 

Manchester, England earlier this week, 

Imam Numaan Cheema of the 

Zubaida Foundation sent a message to 

local faith leaders: 

ñMy heart weeps. My eyes cry. My 

soul wails. Innocent children. Children 

who had their whole lives ahead of 

them. Parents who were planning to 

see their little angels grow up, go 

through achievements of life, and be 

there next to them have been stripped 

of these opportunities by claimants of 

my faith, Islam. This claimant of my 

faith reportedly did this heinous act to 

please my God. Nothing could be  

further from the truth, for there is no 

sin graver than doing an evil and  

despicable action in the name of our 

Creator. 

ñThis is. . .a letter of grief. A letter of 

grief for any person affected and a 

grievance for humanity.  I pray for 

those innocent souls that were forced 

to depart too early. I pray that human-

ity remembers what it means to be 

human again. I pray that different peo-

ple can coexist peacefully and I pray 

that we can end the unjust violence 

plaguing our species. I pray for you, I 

pray for them, I pray for us all.ò 

(Edited solely for space reasons, Ed.) 

Send Hunger Packing:  
During Lent, parishioners  

contributed food to a pyramid 

arising before our eyes every 

Sunday. More than 770 pounds  

of food were collected for  

Trenton school children. The 

Mercer Street Friends Food  

Bank thanks St. Andrew's. Bob 

Anderson thanks Julie Snarski, 

Leah French, and Peggy  

Anderson for handling the  

logistics flawlessly. 


